The church building is closed until further notice, but our ministry and mission continues. We will still be checking voicemail (814-238-2422) and emails (officescpc@gmail.com) daily. Please reach out if there is anything we can do for you. If you have access to a computer, please check the website (www.scpresby.org) and our Facebook page for spiritual offerings and for church information.

Your Elders, Deacons, and church staff are working hard to plan ways to continue church life now that public worship and meetings have been suspended for the foreseeable future.

These are the offerings for this week:

Sunday Worship will be available on our new Youtube channel (State College Presbyterian Church) with a brief sermon and will include music, readings, prayers, and a Children's Time from Deannine Shipman - we will send out a link after the service is posted to Youtube, watch for an email on Saturday.

- A video Adult Ed session will also be available on our YouTube channel this Sunday. Daniel Falk shares "The Lord's Prayer Through the Ages" - you won't want to miss it!
- There will be a daily meditation on Facebook live each day at noon on the **church Facebook page.**
- Ned Wetherald is providing occasional musical offerings on the YouTube channel.
- Deannine Shipman is sending out materials for families and children to use at home.
- FISH small groups will connect on Zoom on Wednesday evenings. College Fellowship is connecting on Zoom Thursday evenings.
- Daily devotionals, delivered via email, will continue through Lent.
- Deacons are calling all church families to keep in touch and learn about needs of the congregation.
- A Response team is available to help with member needs.
- We are trying to keep our website as up-to-date as possible. www.scpresby.org.

Let us all be in prayer for our church, our community, and our world, seeking out God's healing and strength as we move through these days, and please keep in touch with the church and with your neighbors!



The State College Presbyterian Church

Church Staff

Pastor: Dean Lindsey Associate Pastor for Youth & Mission: Michael Ozaki Director of Education & Program: Deannine Shipman Director of Music Ministry: Ned Wetherald' Associate in College Age & Young Adult Ministries: Allison Maus Membership & Program Associate: Martha Trout Financial Administrator: Michelle Fortin Assistant Financial Administrator: Anne Thomas Chrysalis (Middle School) Coordinator: Diana Malcom Church Secretary: Janet Heasley Kitchen Coordinators: Mike and Amy Gordon Stay & Play Preschool Director: Laura Steager Childcare Coordinator: Emma Sutterlin Building Manager: Todd Hockenberry Evening Custodian: Colett Spicher

APRIL 5, 2020 Palm Sunday

OPENING GREETING

Dean Lindsey

THE PALM SUNDAY STORY

Told by Deannine Shipman

HYMN No. 197 "Hosanna, Loud Hosanna" (verses 1 & 3) Hosanna, loud hosanna, the little children sang; Through pillared court and temple the joyful anthem rang. To Jesus, who had blessed them, close folded to his breast, The children sang their praises, the simplest and the best.

Hosanna in the highest!" That ancient song we sing, for Christ is our Redeemer; the Lord of heaven our King. O may we ever praise him with heart and life and voice, and in his blissful presence eternally rejoice.

SCRIPTURE READING: 1 Corinthians 12:12

12 For just as the body is one and has many members, and all the members of the body, though many, are one body, so it is with Christ.

MEDITATION "We Are All In This Together" Dean Lindsey

OFFERING Allison Maus

OFFERING PRAYER

DOXOLOGY Ned Wetherald

SHARING OF JOYS AND CONCERNS Michael Ozaki

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE AND THE LORD'S PRAYER

Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come, thy will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors; and lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom and the power and the glory, forever. Amen.

BENEDICTION

Postlude

Ned Wetherald, Director of Music



Support Us ~ Although we are not all attending church in the conventional way, please know that the staff is doing all they can to continue their important work. We also realize that many among our congregation are also experiencing their own financial challenges during this time. However, if your financial situation remains stable, we hope that you will continue to support our church financially; through weekly or monthly offerings towards your pledge total, donating in support of mission outreach, or providing an offering even if you did not make a financial pledge. Your continued support will ensure that while we are physically separate from one another, we will be bound together spiritually in common witness to the love of God.